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Security and Enforcement Committee, 2:00 PM on April 17, 2017
Antoines’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

I.
Call to Order, Roll Call and Introduction of Attendees by Co-Chair Robert Watters.
Committee members present:  Bryan Drude, Gail Cavett, Bev Fulk, Albin Guillot, Ann Kesler, 
Vincent Marcello, Brittany Mc Govern, Co-Chair Bob Simms, Mike Tilbury, Co-Chair Robert Watters.

Committee members absent:  Steve Caputo, Dwyre McComsey, Dennis Pearse.
Guests:  Kentrella Crawford, Ethan Ellestad, Susan Guillot, Vernon Haynes, Meg Lousteau, Matthew Pincus, Executive Director Emily Remington.
II.
Approval of March 20, 2017 Meeting Notes
Meeting Notes unanimously approved.
III.
Status of Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA) 
Emily Remington reported she had emailed the City inquiring of the status and was advised the CEA was introduced at April 6 City Council meeting and would be adopted at April 20 hearing.
At the March 20 FQMD Special Board Meeting, Chair Jim Oliver had received approval for legal counsel to review the document for determination of any liability issues; he hoped to receive counsel in advance of the May 1 Board meeting.
IV.
Feedback on Bourbon St. Additional Police Presence
Robert Watters stated he hasn’t felt that the promised resources are there yet; Ann Kessler agreed.  Bob Simms said he has been given figures of actual numbers working, as well as arrest reports reflecting various type arrests, so the State Troopers are out there.  Robert has asked Councilmember Nadine Ramsey to provide an accounting of how the money is being spent.   One explanation why troopers sometimes aren’t seen might be due to time spent in the station with booking procedures and paperwork, which can take two or more hours.   Bob said that situation requires better oversight; if some are taken off the street, others should cover.  There are still concerns that Troopers are focusing more on periphery traffic issues, and Ann commented about them grouping at the barricades.  However, Gail Cavett related how Troopers, NOPD and FQTF responded to her partner’s 911 call within 2-3 minutes when he was attacked by punks who had broken into his empty property at Bourbon/

St. Ann.
Expectations are high that once the low barrier shelter is refurbished it will ease some Bourbon St. problems, although the first phase does not include a sobering center.  Nor will it be able to accommodate people having substance abuse or mental health issues.  Bob advised that the shelter will also need an operator; an RFP is out for that.
Albin Guillot told of seeing a well-armed security guard not part of any policing entity, and wondering  if he was private security for a club.  Robert explained that NOPD cannot go into bars, although other jurisdictions do allow it.  He didn’t know of any specific bar having private security, though they can.

V.
Royal Street and Jackson Square Enforcement Issues
Mike Tilbury lives on Pirates Alley, a location that over the past few years has deteriorated from all-out assault and defiance of rules and regulations, residents and shop owners rights  and public safety.  This is further exacerbated by the convergence of three problem areas - Jackson Square, Pirates Alley and 700 block of Royal.  Mike named a few of the most egregious problems while showing photos:
· Business and resident  doorways  and windows blocked by displays or passed-out vagrants

· Unauthorized merchandise such as clothing
· Large carts and contraptions

· Computer-generated art

· Unsafe “performance art” with fire and spray paint

· Nudity hung on the church fence

· The church recently “tagged” with graffiti

The artists have told Mike that no one enforces anything and that only half the artists are serious; the others are drinking or doing drugs and hold up the fence from legitimate artists.  Artists have permits and regulations for Jackson Square (musicians don’t) and those permits are limited.  But there are no limitations or safety restrictions for Pirates Alley.
Neighbors say it’s just common sense – tickets could be written for laws already on the books, but they aren’t.  Other issues they name are:

· Late night noise

· Artists displaying all manner of things not allowed (only “flat art” is allowed)

· Rouses has shown no interest in helping, allowing entertainment around the store that causes businesses to be blocked from gathering crowds

· One former Charleston resident said that although that city also has high volume tourism, they have no problem enforcing the laws

Conclusion is that police either aren’t enforcing because they don’t know the ordinances, or the ordinances are unclear or poorly written.  Robert wondered if we should become involved with efforts to create better ordinances, saying that even if enforcement isn’t supported during the current administration, the law would be in place for future administrations.  He also recalled the difficult effort getting an ordinance for restrictions on speakers in clubs.
Although Mike appealed to the Mayor’s office, he was unable to get any political support from that camp.  When he met with Nadine Ramsey, Stacy Head and Scott Hutcheson they requested he send documentation of the problems, which started the ball rolling in February for the hiring of Officer Vernon Haynes, French Market Corporation weekend security detail.   Vernon spoke about his plans, saying that in addition to addressing the problems described by Mike, he will also address such issues as broken flagstones causing tourist accidents, controlling types of merchandise sold, and trash pickup and pressure washing previously hindered by vagrancy.  He’s striving to build a rapport that will ultimately lead to better cooperation, and intends to get with Stacy Head about limiting number of permits.  He stated that the problems tie into the Royal St. Mall and “create an environment of lawlessness.”  
In addition to the spillover problems Royal St. Mall is experiencing, there are increasingly larger and larger street musician amplifiers.   Bob informed attendees that the Health Department, recently side-tracked by the Zika epidemic, is now back on track measuring sound levels with meters.  Royal St. merchants have put together and funded a pilot security plan, hiring Matthew Pincus to lead the effort.  Matthew has 30 years law enforcement experience and is the son of Ron Pincus, Executive GM of the Monteleone Hotel.  The team is made up of off-duty officers from a pool of other entities, all having full authority.  During mall hours a Levee Board “golf cart on steroids” will be circling 100-400 blocks of Royal St. and back around Chartres from 11 AM-5 PM Monday-Thursday, and 11 AM-7 PM Friday-Sunday, focusing particularly on 100 block of Royal St.  A walking beat will be in 500-600 blocks.  This Royal St. security team will be working in tandem with French Quarter Task Force.
Bob commented on how an impact is starting to be seen due to the combined resources of all the different patrol entities.  But guidance is still needed from City Attorney’s office on clarification of ordinances, and what actually can be enforced.  Ethan Ellestad, MACCNO Executive Director, voiced concerns that musicians are being given differing information; they want clarification as well as assurances that the bad actors will be given appropriate consequences of the law.  Matthew talked about the lack of judicial support – courts are not issuing summons for people who don’t appear on their court date.
Bob emphasized the importance of training officers coming from outside the French Quarter; the laws and street activity is totally foreign to them.  Mike offered that he has the original Jackson Square Rules and Regulations Guide, probably still 70% relevant; it could be used as a base for updating/

expanding and distribution to new officers.  Bob delivered a jolting fact to attendees, that 300 experienced officers are slated to retire next year.  Attrition is the biggest problem.
VI.
French Quarter Task Force Statistics and Feedback
Bob summarized March 2017 FQTF statistics, saying that the most significant event had been a stabbing on Bourbon St., which was quickly addressed.   Locations with highest percentage of app calls continues to be around 700 block of Royal, 900 block of St. Louis (heavy drug activity) and 1300 block of Decatur.   The good news is that simple robberies have been greatly reduced; in actuality the numbers were falsely higher due to many bogus reports.  French Quarter map looked good due to quick resolution of other crimes.  Serious crimes were greatly reduced, especially during several special 
events.  Visibility of the Task Force weighs a lot in deterrence.   One resident reported that her Task Force call resulted in response from State Police in one minute.
VII.
Meeting adjourned at 3:25 PM.
Notes compiled by Bev Fulk
